
Feral Horse Aerial Survey, Wind River Reservation Jan-Feb 2022 

 

To determine a minimum estimate of the number of feral horses on the entire 
Wind River Reservation, a cooperative aerial survey between Shoshone & Arapaho Fish 
& Game, Wind River BIA and US Fish & Wildlife was conducted in January and February 
2022. The total number of horses observed was 5,004 during four flights of 13.8 hours 
of survey in a tandem-seat American Scout airplane. This survey is not a population 
estimate, only a minimum count, as an unknown percentage of horses went 
unobserved. However, given a horse’s large size and general openness of terrain, we 
believe that a high percentage was seen (estimate of 65-80% observed).  
 

The following two maps show the flight track, locations and size of feral horse 
groups, and the areas with the highest density. The entire Reservation was sectioned 
into 1.5 mile wide transects, along which a pilot and an observer counted all horses 
observed within 0.75 miles of each side of the plane. Pilot Mark Packila of Wildlife Air 
Dubois WY, flew ~100 mph at ~500 feet above-ground-level. The observer recorded 
each horse group into estimated 0.25 miles distance bands, and whether each group 
was located in sun/shade; no, broken or solid snow cover; moving yes/no at moment of 
sighting; and was terrain flat or hilly. Cost of the survey was $4,725.  

 
  

Looking down from the 
plane on a group of horses 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Map of feral horse groups observed during four fixed-wing flights in Jan-Feb 2022 on the 
Wind River Reservation. A total of 5,004 horses were counted. The larger the symbol, the 
greater the number of horses at that location. Red lines indicate flight routes. 
 

 



  

Map showing the density of feral horses observed during 4 fixed-wing flights in Jan-Feb 2022 
on the Wind River Reservation. The areas marked by red are the highest density areas. 



 

  

 

Table of survey statistics. 


